
Roman Catholic Church leadership admit
their religion based on paganism

"It has often been charged... that Catholicism is overlaid with many pagan
incrustations. Catholicism is ready to accept that accusation - and even to
make it her boast... the great god Pan is not really dead, he is baptized" -
The Story of Catholicism p 37

"It is interesting to note how often our Church has availed herself of
practices which were in common use among pagans...Thus it is true, in a
certain sense, that some Catholic rites and ceremonies are a reproduction of
those of pagan creeds...." (The Externals of the Catholic Church, Her
Government, Ceremonies, Festivals, Sacramentals and Devotions, by John F.
Sullivan, p 156, published by P.J. Kennedy, NY, 1942)

Cardinal Newman admits in his book that; the "The use of temples, and these
dedicated to particular saints, and ornamented on occasions with branches of
trees; incense, lamps, and candles; votive offerings on recovery from
illness; holy water; asylums; holydays and seasons, use of calendars,
processions, blessings on the fields; sacerdotal vestments, the tonsure, the
ring in marriage, turning to the East, images at a later date, perhaps the
ecclesiastical chant, and the Kyrie Eleison, are all of pagan origin, and
sanctified by their adoption into the Church." -An Essay on The Development
of the Christian Doctrine John Henry "Cardinal Newman" p.359

The penetration of the religion of Babylon became so general and well known
that Rome was called the "New Babylon." -Faith of our fathers 1917 ed.
Cardinal Gibbons, p. 106

"In order to attach to Christianity great attraction in the eyes of the
nobility, the priests adopted the outer garments and adornments which were
used in pagan cults." -Life of Constantine, Eusabius, cited in Altai-
Nimalaya, p. 94

"The Church did everything it could to stamp out such 'pagan' rites, but had
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to capitulate and allow the rites to continue with only the name of the local
deity changed to some Christian saint's name." -Religious Tradition and Myth.
Dr. Edwin Goodenough, Professor of Religion, Harvard University. p. 56, 57

What Roman Catholic leadership has to
say about the Bible

I like to expose the enemy with his own words.

(Rev.) Dr. Cahill declared that “he would rather the Catholic should read the
worst books of immorality than the Protestant Bible-that forgery of God’s
Word, that slander of Christ.” – (Roman Catholic Tablet, December 17, 1853,
p. 804).

“Do you allow your flock to read the Bible at all?” said a writer in the
Contemporary Review to a friend of his, a parish priest. “No, sir, I do not;
you forget that I am a physician, not a poisoner of souls.” -Contemporary
Review April, 1894, p. 576.

“The doctrines of the Catholic Church are entirely independent of Holy
Scripture.” Familiar Explanation of Catholic Doctrine, Rev. M. Muller, p.151.

Their refusal to surrender the scriptures was an offense that the Papacy
could not tolerate. The Papacy was determined to exterminate the heretics
from the face of the Earth. The heretics greatest offense, was that they
refused to worship God according to the will of the Pope. For this crime, the
heretics suffered every humiliation, insult and torture that man could event:
( Fox’s Book Of Martyrs)

1) Hanged and their genitals were cut off
2) The mothers were whipped
3) The women’s breast were ripped off
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4) They were tied up and fried in a large pan
5) Their mouths were sewed shut
6) They were placed into a pot of boiling water
7) Their arms and legs were cut off
8) Some had their eyes bored out

The decree set forth in the year 1229 A.D. by the Council of Valencia… places
Bible on The Index of Forbidden Books. The doctrine withholds “it is
forbidden for laymen (common man) to read the Old and New Testaments. – We
forbid them most severely to have the above books in the popular vernacular.”
“The lords of the districts shall carefully seek out the heretics in
dwellings, hovels, and forests, and even their underground retreats shall be
entirely wiped out.” Council Tolosanum, Pope Gregory IX, Anno. Chr. 1229

The church Council of Tarragona ruled that: “No one may possess the books of
the Old and New Testaments in the Romance language, and if anyone possesses
them he must turn them over to the local bishop within eight days after the
promulgation of this decree, so they may be burned.” D. Lortsch, Histoire de
la Bible en France, 1910, p.14.

“Socialism, Communism, clandestine societies, Bible societies… pests of this
sort must be destroyed by all means.” The encyclical Quanta Cura Issued by
Pope Pius IX, December 6, 1866

“The Bible does not pretend to be a formulary of belief, as in a creed or
catechism. There is nowhere in the New Testament a clear, methodical
statement of the teaching of Christ” -Question Box, p. 66

“The very nature of the Bible ought to prove to any thinking man the
impossibility of its being the one safe method to find out what the Savior
taught.” Ibid., p. 67

Photos of U.S. Presidents meeting the
Pope
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America is covertly controlled by the Roman Catholic Church.

Estimates of the number of followers
of Jesus Christ killed by the Roman
Pope

The Pope meets Hitler

This is from a book by David A. Plaisted called, “Estimates of the Number
Killed by the Papacy in the Middle Ages and later” You can download the
entire document here.

Some of the text from that document:

Here are some of the places where figures about religious persecutions are
given. Dowling in his History of Romanism says

“From the birth of Popery in 606 to the present time, it is estimated by
careful and credible historians, that more than fifty millions of the human
family, have been slaughtered for the crime of heresy by popish persecutors,
an average of more than forty thousand religious murders for every year of
the existence of popery.”

— “History of Romanism,” pp. 541, 542. New York: 1871.

Commenting on this quote, a fundamental Baptist web site says the following:

For example, it has been estimated by careful and reputed historians of the
Catholic Inquisition that 50 million people were slaughtered for the crime of
“heresy” by Roman persecutors between the A.D. 606 and the middle of the 19th
century.

This is the number cited by John Dowling, who published the classic “History
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of Romanism” in 1847 (book VIII, chapter 1, footnote 1). Only seven years
after its first printing, it could be said of Dowling’s book, “it has already
obtained a circulation much more extensive than any other large volume ever
published in America, upon the subject of which it treats; or perhaps in
England, with the exception of Fox’s Book of Martyrs.” Clark’s Martyrology
counts the number of Waldensian martyrs during the first half of the 13th
century in France alone at two million. From A.D. 1160-1560 the Waldensians
which dwelt in the Italian Alps were visited with 36 different fierce
persecutions that spared neither age nor sex (Thomas Armitage, A History of
the Baptists, “Post-Apostolic Times – The Waldensians,” 1890). They were
almost completely destroyed as a people and most of their literary record was
erased from the face of the earth. From the year 1540 to 1570 “it is proved
by national authentic testimony, that nearly one million of Protestants were
publicly put to death in various countries in Europe, besides all those who
were  privately  destroyed,  and  of  whom  no  human  record  exists”  (J.P.
Callender,  Illustrations  of  Popery,  1838,  p.  400).  Catholic  historian
Vergerius admits gleefully that during the Pontificate of Pope Paul IV
(1555-1559) “the Inquisition alone, by tortures, starvation, or the fire,
murdered more than 150,000 Protestants.” These are only small samples of the
brutality which was poured out upon “dissident” Christians by the Roman
Catholic Church during the Inquisition.

Concerning the figure of two million killed, Bourne writes

Bertrand, the Papal Legate, wrote a letter to Pope Honorius, desiring to be
recalled from the croisade against the primitive witnesses and contenders for
the faith. In that authentic document, he stated, that within fifteen years,
300,000 of those crossed soldiers had become victims to their own fanatical
and blind fury. Their unrelenting and insatiable thirst for Christian and
human blood spared none within the reach of their impetuous despotism and
unrestricted usurpations. On the river Garonne, a conflict occurred between
the croisaders, with their ecclesiastical leaders, the Prelates of Thoulouse
and Comminges; who solemnly promised to all their vassals the full pardon of
sin, and the possession of heaven immediately, if they were slain in the
battle. The Spanish monarch and his confederates acknowledged that they must
have lost 400,000 men, in that tremendous conflict, and immediately after it-
but the Papists boasted, that including the women and children, they had
massacred more than two millions of the human family, in that solitary
croisade against the southwest part of France.

—  Bourne,  George,  The  American  Textbook  of  Popery,  Griffith  &  Simon,
Philadelphia, 1846, pp. 402-403.

In only one crusade, two million Albigenses were killed. How many must there
have been altogether, and how many millions more must have been killed during
the entire Middle Ages! Another source writes

The  Catholic  crusade  against  the  Albigenses  in  Southern  France  (from
1209-1229), under Popes Innocent III., Honorius III. and Gregory IX., was one
of the bloodiest tragedies in human history. … The number of Albigenses that
perished in the twenty years’ war is estimated at from one to two millions.



— Cushing B. Hassell, History of the Church of God, Chapter XIV.

W. E. H. Lecky says:

“That  the  Church  of  Rome  has  shed  more  innocent  blood  than  any  other
institution that has ever existed among mankind, will be questioned by no
Protestant who has a competent knowledge of history. The memorials, indeed,
of many of her persecutions are now so scanty, that it is impossible to form
a complete conception of the multitude of her victims, and it is quite
certain  that  no  power  of  imagination  can  adequately  realize  their
sufferings.”  —  “History  of  the  Rise  and  Influence  of  the  Spirit  of
Rationalism in Europe,” Vol. II, p. 32. London: Longmans, Green, and Co.,
1910.

The following quotation is from The Glorious Reformation by S. S. SCHMUCKER,
D.  D.,  Discourse  in  Commemoration  of  the  Glorious  Reformation  of  the
Sixteenth Century; delivered before the Evangelical Lutheran Synod of West
Pennsylvania, by the Rev. S. S. Schmucker, D.D., Professor of Theology in the
Theological Seminary at Gettysburg. Published by Gould and Newman. 1838.

Need I speak to you of the thirty years’ war in Germany, which was mainly
instigated by the Jesuits, in order to deprive the Protestants of the right
of free religious worship, secured to them by the treaty of Augsburg? Or of
the Irish rebellion, of the inhuman butchery of about fifteen millions of
Indians in South America, Mexico and Cuba, by the Spanish papists? In short,
it is calculated by authentic historians, that papal Rome has shed the blood
of sixty-eight millions of the human race in order to establish her unfounded
claims to religious dominion (citing Dr. Brownlee’s “Popery an enemy to civil
liberty”, p. 105).

Estimates range up to 7 to 12 million for the number who died in the thirty
years’ war, and higher:

This was the century of the last religious wars in “Christendom,” the Thirty
Years’ War in Germany, fomented by the Jesuits, reducing the people to
cannibalism, and the population of Bohemia from 4,000,000 to 780,000, and of
Germany from 20,000,000 to 7,000,000, and making Southern Germany almost a
desert, …

— Cushing B. Hassell, History of the Church of God, Chapter XVII.

Concerning the Irish rebellion, John Temple’s True Impartial History of the
Irish Rebellion of 1641, written in 1644, puts the number of victims at
300,000, but other estimates are much smaller. Some estimates are larger:

In addition to the Jesuit or Catholic atrocities of this century already
enumerated with some particulars, they massacred 400 Protestants at Grossoto,
in Lombardy, July 19th, 1620; are said to have destroyed 400,000 Protestants
in Ireland, in 1641, by outright murder, and cold, and hunger, and drowning;
…

— Cushing B. Hassell, History of the Church of God, Chapter XVII.



In fact, the population of Ireland is estimated to have decreased from 2
million in 1640 to 1.7 million in 1672, according to R.F. Foster, Modern
Ireland 1600-1972 (1988). However, this could have resulted from British
reprisals to some extent and from emigration, forced or voluntary. The
population  should  have  increased  by  about  200,000  during  this  period,
assuming a 30 percent growth rate per century. This implies that 500,000
people in excess of normal either died or left Ireland during this time, and
is consistent with 300,000 or more Protestants being killed in 1641.

The figure of 68 million appeared in Schmucker’s talk in 1838, in Brownlee’s
book of 1836, and also in a book “Plea for the West” by Lyman Beecher
(Cincinnati, Truman and Smith, 1835), pp. 130-131:

And let me ask again, whether the Catholic religion, in its union with the
state, has proved itself so unambitious, meek, and unaspiring so feeble, and
easy to be entreated, as to justify-a proud, contempt of its avowed purpose
and systematic movements to secure an ascendancy in this nation? It is
accidental that in alliance with despotic governments, it has swayed a
sceptre of iron, for ten centuries over nearly one-third of; the population
of, the globe, and by a death of violence is estimated to have swept from
‘the’ earth about sixty-eight millions of its inhabitants, and holds now in
darkness and bondage nearly half the civilized world?

The exact quote of Brownlee referenced above is as follows:

In one word, the church of Rome has spent immense treasures and shed, in
murder, the blood of sixty eight millions and five hundred thousand of the
human race, to establish before the astonished and disgusted world, her fixed
determination to annihilate every claim set up by the human family to
liberty, and the right of unbounded freedom of conscience.

— Popery an enemy to civil liberty, 1836, pp. 104-105.

Also, in another work Brownlee states

Papal Rome has shed the blood of fifty millions of Christians in Europe!

— The Roman Catholic Religion viewed in the light of Prophecy and History,
New York, Charles K. Moore, 1843, page 60.

And later in the same work,

The best writers enumerate fifty millions of Christians destroyed by fire,
and the sword, and the inquisition; and fifteen millions of natives of the
American continent and islands; and three millions of Moors in Europe, and
one million and a half of Jews. Now, here are sixty-nine millions and five
hundred thousands of human beings, murdered by “the woman of the Roman hills,
who was drunk with the blood of the saints.” And this horrid list does not
include those of her own subjects, who fell in the crusades in Asia, and in
her wars against European Christians, and in South America!

— page 97.



These quotations make it clear that the figure of 50 million refers only to
Christians in Europe, and does not include Christians killed elsewhere. It is
also clear that Brownlee is taking these figures not from just one person,
but from at least two, “the best writers,” and ignoring others that he feels
are less qualified. Many others must have been convinced of the reputation of
these individuals as well, judging from the frequency with which the figure
of 50 million is quoted.

Brownlee further comments on the number killed by the Papacy in another work
as follows:

When Laguedoc was invaded by these monsters, one hundred thousand Albigensees
fell in one day! See Bruys vol. iii. 139.

— page 346

There perished under pope Julian 200,000 Christians: and by the French
massacre, on a moderate calculation, in 3 months, 100,000. Of the Waldenses
there perished 150,000; of the Albigenses, 150,000. There perished by the
Jesuits in 30 years only 900,000. The Duke of Alva destroyed by the common
hangman alone, 36,000 persons; the amount murdered by him is set down by
Grotius  at  100,000!  There  perished  by  the  fire,  and  tortures  of  the
Inquisition in Spain, Italy, and France 150,000. … In the Irish massacres
there perished 150,000 Protestants!

To sum up the whole, the Roman Catholic church has caused the ruin, and
destruction of a million and a half of Moors in Spain; nearly two millions of
Jews South America in Europe. In Mexico, and , including the islands of Cuba
and St. Domingo, fifteen millions of Indians, in 40 years, fell victims to
popery. And in Europe, and the East Indies, and in America, 50 millions of
Protestants, at least, have been murdered by it!

Thus the church of Rome stands before the world, “the woman in scarlet, on
the scarlet colored Beast.” A church claiming to be Christian, drenched in
the blood of sixty-eight millions, and five hundred thousand human beings!

— W. C. Brownlee, Letters in the Roman Catholic controversy, 1834, pp.
347-348.

Brownlee apparently revised the 69 million figure downwards to 68 million. So
the figure of 68 million has several sources in the early 1800’s. The source
for some of Brownlee’s figures appears in the following quotation:

These forced baptisms, and the consequent claims which the pope set up over
“his slaves,” caused the death of one million five hundred thousand Moors,
and on the most moderate calculation, that of two millions of Jews! See Dr.
M. Geddes’s Tracts on Popery, vol. i.

— W. C. Brownlee, Popery the Enemy of Civil and Religious Liberty, J. S.
Taylor, New York, 1836, p. 88.

The work of Michael Geddes referred to may have been Miscellaneous Tracts …,
3rd ed., London, 1730, 3 volumes. In 1678 Geddes went to Lisbon, and returned



to England in 1688. During his stay in Lisbon, he collected many documents
concerning Spanish and Portuguese history, and in 1714 published his “Tracts
on Divers Subjects” in three volumes, a translation of the most interesting
documents he obtained. In 1715 a posthumous volume of tracts against the
Roman Catholic Church appeared. In addition to those killed, many were
exiled:

It has been calculated that, from the time of the conquest of Granada until
1609, three millions of Arabs were exiled from Spanish soil; and never have
the plains of Valencia, Murcia and Granada recovered the flourishing aspect
that they wore when cultivated by their former masters. The decree of 1609
was as fatal to Spain as the revocation of the Edict of Nantes was to France
nearly a hundred years later.

— Williams, Henry Smith, The Historian’s History of the World, vol. 8, p.
259.

In 1492, persecution was begun against the Jews, of whom 500,000 were
expelled from Spain and their wealth confiscated. In seventy years the
population  of  Spain  was  reduced  from  10,000,000  to  6,000,000  by  the
banishment of Jews, Moors and Morescoes (“Christianized” Moors), the most
wealthy and intelligent of the inhabitants of that country.

— Cushing B. Hassell, History of the Church of God, Chapter XV.

In fact, the population of Spain had at one time been twenty million higher:

It is estimated that the total population in the middle of the tenth century
was about thirty millions: a phenomenal increase of population, betokening of
itself a very high degree of civilization. A population normally, with fair
sanitation and hygienic conditions, doubles in a quarter of a century. It
will tell you in a word what the Moors had done, and what the Spaniards
afterwards undid, if you reflect that this Spanish population, which was
thirty millions in the tenth century, is now only twenty- two millions. The
figure of thirty millions in the tenth century is an extraordinary tribute to
the science and wisdom of the Moors. England, for instance, had then a
population of about two or three million people.

— Joseph McCabe, The Story of Religious Controversy, Chapter XXV.

This suggests that the Christian reconquest of Spain cost this country alone
over 20 million lives. This loss could not have resulted from the Plague,
because the loss from the Plague was recovered by 1500.

The figure of 68 million appears again in a later work:

Alexander Campbell, well known religions leader of the nineteenth century,
stated in debate with John B. Purcell, Bishop of Cincinnati, in 1837 that the
records of historians and martyrologists show that it may be reasonable to
estimate that from fifty to sixty-eight millions of human beings died,
suffered torture, lost their possessions, or were otherwise devoured by the
Roman Catholic Church during the awful years of the Inquisition. Bishop
Purcell made little effort to refute these figures. (Citing A Debate on the



Roman Catholic Religion, Christian Publishing Co., 1837, p. 327.)

Walter M. Montano, a former Catholic priest, asserts in his book, Behind the
Purple Curtain that it has been estimated that fifty million people died for
their faith during the twelve hundred years of the Dark Ages. (Citing Walter
M. Montano, Behind the Purple Curtain, Cowman Publications, 1950, page 91.)

— The Shadow of Rome, by John B. Wilder; Zondervan Publishing Co., 1960, page
87.

Campbell may be referring to the martyrology of Samuel Clarke, written in
1651. Perhaps this figure of 68 million came from Brownlee or somewhere else,
possibly the writings of Llorente or Clark’s Martyrology, cited above.

Such figures sometimes appear in recent books, such as Wilder’s, but in
general, all the figures about the number killed by the Papacy go back many
years and have reputable sources. It is interesting that Campbell implies
that the figure of 68 million includes many who were not killed, but just
persecuted, while the three earlier references, including Brownlee, state
that this number were killed. Campbell may have taken the earlier figure and
misread it as including those who were persecuted but not killed. Here are
more quotations about the number killed by the Papacy:

For professing faith contrary to the teachings of the Church of Rome, history
records the martyrdom of more then one hundred million people. A million
Waldenses and Albigenses [Swiss and French Christians who renounced papal
authority] perished during a crusade proclaimed by Pope Innocent III in 1208.
Beginning from the establishment of the Jesuits in 1540 to 1580, nine hundred
thousand were destroyed. One hundred and fifty thousand perished by the
Inquisition in thirty years. Within the space of thirty-eight years after the
edict of Charles V against the Protestants, fifty thousand persons were
hanged, beheaded, or burned alive for heresy. Eighteen thousand more perished
during the administration of the Duke of Alva in five and a half years.

— Brief Bible Readings, p. 16.

This great antichristian power robbed the church of its gospel light and
plunged the world into the Dark Ages. It put to death and thus took away the
lives of from fifty to one hundred millions of the saints of the Most High.

— Bunch, Taylor, The Book of Daniel, 1950, p. 170.

One thousand years covers the crest of the persecutions when from 50,000,000
to 150,000,000 martyrs died of the sword, at the stake, in dungeons, and of
starvation because of the confiscation of their earthly possessions.

— Bunch, Taylor, The Book of Daniel, 1950, p. 185.

In like manner the blood of a hundred million martyrs cries for justice to
the One who says, “Vengeance is mine; I will repay saith the Lord.” Rom
12:19.

— Bunch, Taylor, Studies in the Revelation, 1933?, p. 105.



Let us keep a sense of proportion. The record of Christianity from the days
when it first obtained the power to persecute is one of the most ghastly in
history.  The  total  number  of  Manichaeans,  Arians,  Priscillianists,
Paulicians, Bogomiles, Cathari, Waldensians, Albigensians, witches, Lollards,
Hussites, Jews and Protestants killed because of their rebellion against Rome
clearly  runs  to  many  millions;  and  beyond  these  actual  executions  or
massacres  is  the  enormously  larger  number  of  those  who  were  tortured,
imprisoned, or beggared. I am concerned rather with the positive historical
aspect of this. In almost every century a large part of the race has
endeavored to reject the Christian religion, and, if in those centuries there
had been the same freedom as we enjoy, Roman Catholicism would, in spite of
the universal ignorance, have shrunk long ago into a sect. The religious
history of Europe has never yet been written.

— The Story Of Religious Controversy Chapter XXIII by Joseph McCabe (an
atheist) who lived from 1867 to 1955.

‘The church,’ says [Martin] Luther, has never burned a heretic.’ . . I reply
that this argument proves not the opinion, but the ignorance or impudence of
Luther.  Since  almost  infinite”  numbers  were  either  burned  or  otherwise
killed,’ Luther either did not know it, and was therefore ignorant, or if he
was not ignorant, he is convicted of impudence and falsehood, —for that
heretics were often burned by the [Catholic] Church may be proved from many
examples.

— Robert Bellarmine, Disputationes de Controversiis, Tom. ii, Lib. III, cap.
XXII, “Objections Answered,” 1682 edition. (Bellarmine was a Roman Catholic.)

Some have computed, that, from the year 1518 to1548, fifteen million of
Protestants have perished by war and the Inquisition. This may be
overcharged, but certainly the number of them in these thirty years, as well
as since is almost incredible. To these we may add innumerable martyrs, in
ancient, middle, and late ages, in Bohemia, Germany, Holland, France,
England, Ireland, and many other parts of Europe, Africa, and Asia.

(from the commentary on the book of Revelation in Wesley’s “Explanatory Notes
on the New Testament,” fifth edition, 1788), in which the comments on the
book of Revelation are translated from the work of the German scholar John
Bengel, and Wesley stated that he did not necessarily defend all of Bengel’s
statements.)

Writing about the Jesuits, Lord states

They are accused of securing the revocation of the Edict of Nantes,– one of
the  greatest  crimes  in  the  history  of  modern  times,  which  led  to  the
expulsion of four hundred thousand Protestants from France, and the execution
of four hundred thousand more.

— John Lord, Beacon Lights of History, volume VI, p. 325.

Some estimate that a million or even two million Huguenots fled France as a
result,  and  a  million  and  half  converted,  willingly  or  otherwise,  to
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Catholicism. In fact, even before the Edict of Nantes, the Huguenot wars took
place in France, and many perished as well:

Some two millions of lives had perished since the breaking out of the civil
wars.

— James A. Wylie, The History of Protestantism, Vol. 2, Book 17, Chapter 19.

One estimate (Mariejol) is as high as four million. In 1660 there were about
1,200,000 Huguenots (Protestants) in France, according to one source. In
1562, 10 to 20 percent of France’s population of 16 million were Huguenots.
At one point, the (Catholic) Cardinal of Sainte-croix estimated that more
than half of the French population were Huguenots. It is estimated that more
than one million Huguenots were slain trying to escape or became slaves in
the galleys of the King of France.

A final figure:

Mede  has  calculated  from  good  authorities  “that  in  the  war  with  the
Albigenses and Waldenses there perished of these people, in France alone,
1,000,000.”

— Christ and Antichrist, by Samuel J. Cassels, 1846, page 257.

And many similar figures could be given.

Chapter 2. The plausibility of massive persecution

The following quotation shows the attitude of the Papacy towards heretics,
which lends ample credibility to a large figure for the number persecuted and
killed in the Middle Ages:

Treason. The following paragraph from the “Review of the principles and
history of Popery” contains an accurate summary of Romanism, as it involves
the interest and safety of Protestant governments and nations. “Refractory
princes who have not been disposed to glut Rome’s insatiable thirst with
enough of Christian blood, or who have not assented to all the Papistical
usurpations and arrogant claims, have experienced no mercy. The right of
succession has been denied and subverted, for the smallest personal taint of
Anti-Romanism, or for the toleration of it in others; and indescribable
difficulties  always  were  interposed  against  the  rebellious  ruler’s
restoration to power, even after he had made every possible renunciation, and
degraded himself to the most humiliating penances, and received the amplest
pontifical  absolutions.  For  suspected  and  actual  heresy,  sentence  of
excommunication and deposition was fulminated against governors, more than
for any other causes. Treasonable plots, conspiracies, insurrections, and
rebellions,  were  formed,  promoted,  executed,  and  by  pretended  pleas  of
religion  were  justified,  delighted  in,  and  eulogized.  Those  infernal
proceedings were blasphemously ascribed to the inspiration of God, and when
any success attended the scheme, it was imputed to the divine approval, and
unquestionable  miraculous  interposition.  To  execute  those  traitorous



machinations, or to die in the attempt, was pronounced to be infallible proof
of  the  most  exalted  piety,  and  the  certain  path  to  eternal  felicity;
entitling the actor to the honour of saintship, and the glorious crown of
martyrdom. On the contrary, obedience and loyalty on the part of Papists to
Protestant governments, are declared damnable sins, for which there is no
pardon  either  in  this  world,  or  in  eternity.  To  convince  the  bigoted
adherents of the Papacy, that all such treasons are works of pre-eminent
piety, pretended prayers, discourses, sacraments, ecclesiastical censures,
absolutions, oaths, and covenants, with all that is apparently sacred and
imposing in religion, have been prostituted; and all that is exciting and
fascinating in superstition has been effectually employed among the votaries
of the Romish Priesthood, who are divested of every sentiment of religion,
virtue, or humanity. The absolute duty of assassinating Protestant rulers,
especially after sentence has been pronounced against them by the Pope, is
constantly  taught  and  vehemently  proclaimed;  with  the  most  deliberate
resolution,  and  after  the  most  solemn  preparations,  that  nefarious
criminality has frequently been perpetrated; although it has more often been
unsuccessfully attempted: but in all cases the remorseless murderers have
been exalted in Popish estimation to the very highest honours: and some of
them were worshipped with the same adoration which is performed to the Romish
canonized saints.”

—  Bourne,  George,  The  American  Textbook  of  Popery,  Griffith  &  Simon,
Philadelphia, 1846, pp. 410-412.

The following statement concerning England in about the year 1400 gives more
insight into the extent of the persecutions.

By this it was enacted that any one whom an ecclesiastical court should have
declared to be guilty, or strongly suspected, of heresy, should, on being
made over to the sheriff with a certificate to that effect, be publicly
burnt.

[footnote, page 298] It is remarked that England was the only country where
such a statute was needed, as elsewhere the secular powers at once carried
out the sentence.

— James C. Robertson, History of the Christian Church, The Young Churchman
Co., 1904, p. 297.

These persecutions were not necessarily directed by the hierarchy of the
church, but for the most part probably originated at a much lower level, from
the “ecclesiastical feudalism” of the Middle Ages, as described by Williams:

Abbes and bishops in consequence became suzerains, temporal lords, having
numerous vassals ready to take up arms for their cause, counts of justice –
in fact all the prerogatives exercised by the great landlords. … This
ecclesiastical feudalism was so extensive, so powerful, that in France and
England it possessed during the Middle Ages more than a fifth of all the
land; in Germany nearly a third.

— Williams, Henry Smith, The Historian’s History of the World, vol. 8, p.



487.

Probably the greatest number of those who perished by the Papacy in Europe
did so at the hands of these local authorities, on the grounds of suspected
heresy or opposition to the church, and not necessarily at the direction of
the Pope, preceded by a trial, nor mentioned in records. Who would there have
been to interfere with the actions of the local abbes and bishops? The
constant elimination of a few heretics here and there, in many locations,
continued for many years, could easily have added up to a total of millions
without making much of an impression on recorded history. Throughout the
Middle Ages as the possessions of the church increased, so would the number
and power of these officials have increased, together with the number of
their victims. During the Crusades, their attention may have been externally
directed, but with these ending in about 1272, the number of martyrs within
Europe could have greatly increased.

The persecutions were not at all limited to the Inquisition, but took many
forms. Many of the victims were killed secretly and never brought to trial or
sentenced. These deaths would never have appeared in the official records of
the Inquisition. Such persecutions even continued until very recent times, as
illustrated by the following quotation from W. C. Brownlee, Popery the Enemy
of Civil and Religious Liberty, J. S. Taylor, New York, 1836, page 124:

I beg to direct you to the history of Spain, which, at length, is beginning
to raise her head from the dust; and of Austria, Italy, and Naples. There
everything is exclusive and sanguinary. Utter a word against the priest, or
his senseless mummery, or refuse to fall down before the wafer god, and the
dagger is plunged into your heart!

Note that it was common knowledge in Brownlee’s day that such executions of
dissenters from Catholicism took place. Another quotation from Brownlee, p.
115 gives further support to this fact:

Listen, I beseech you, to your fellow-citizens, who have returned from their
travels in Italy, Austria, and Naples, or South America. In these lands the
drawn sword of papal myrmidons is put to the throats of every public speaker,
and  editor,  and  author!  One  unpopish  idea,–one  single  charge  against
despotism,–one word in praise of liberty,-one innuendo against priestcraft,
even although you say no more than that you have seen them in their priestly
robes, at the cockpit; and deeply engaged, publicly, in gambling, with their
mistresses,  and  licentious  companions:  one  appeal,  even  though  feebly
uttered, for a free press,-for pure Christianity, and the rights of human
conscience, will cost a man his liberty, or life, in one brief hour! Men may
be as wicked as any of the ghostly leaders of the fashion that way; men may
blaspheme God, and set heaven and hell at defiance, providing they do it with
all due courtesy to the priests: they may, be consummate profligates, but it
must be according to canonical rule. Crimes and vices contravene no law,
providing the church be respected, and her dues be paid! But woe to the
patriot who shall whisper an insinuation, or print an effusion of a noble
spirit, bursting with holy indignation against the hypocrisy, the priestly
espionage, and despotism of popery! This is the only unpardonable sin at
Rome. It can never be forgiven him, either in this world, or in purgatory!



The dungeon cells, placed by papal care, at the bishop’s service, in each
cathedral; and the cells of the inquisition, and the agonies, and moanings,
and shrieks of the oppressed, breathed only on the ear of heaven -these-these
are the overwhelming proofs of popery’s deadly hostility to the freedom of
speech, and the press!

This description of persecution derives from the testimony of many travelers
to Catholic countries at that time. If such persecution took place in the
early nineteenth century, how much more must it have occurred in the Middle
Ages when the Papacy was at the height of its power! For example, M’Crie
relates (The Reformation in Spain, pp. 181-188) how a Spaniard in the year
1546 converted to Protestantism and was in consequence killed by his brother,
who  never  was  punished  for  his  deed.  There  must  have  been  many  such
assassinations in the Middle Ages by loyal Catholics who were jealous for the
reputation of the Virgin Mary. In fact, threats and persecution even took
place in the United States, according to Brownlee, pp. 210-211:

Who have their dungeon cells under their cathedrals, in which they claim, as
inquisitors of their own diocese, to imprison free men in our republic?
Foreign popish bishops! And the facts respecting a man being so confined and
scourged, in the cells at Baltimore, until he recanted, have been published,
and not to this day contradicted! … Who are in the habit of uttering
ferocious  threats  “to  assassinate  and  burn  up”  those  Protestants  who
successfully oppose Romanism? The foreign papists! I have in my possession
the evidence of no less than six such inhuman threatenings against myself.

Persecution  also  took  the  form  of  murders  by  corrupt  authorities,  as
described in the following passage from Peter’s Tomb Recently Discovered in
Jerusalem, by F. Paul Peterson, 1960, p. 45:

At length a Sclavonian waterman came to the palace with a startling story. He
said that on the night when the prince disappeared, while he was watching
some timber on the river, he saw two men approach the bank, and look
cautiously around to see if they were observed. Seeing no one, they made a
signal to two others, one of whom was on horseback, and who carried a dead
body swung carelessly across his horse. He advanced to the river, flung the
corpse far into the water, and then rode away. Upon being asked why he had
not  mentioned  this  before,  the  waterman  replied  that  it  was  a  common
occurrence, and that he had seen more than a hundred bodies thrown into the
Tiber in a similar manner.

Even as recently as the mid twentieth century, dissenters from Catholicism
were in danger, according to the following quotations:

But to even bring things closer home; an acquaintance told me of a recent
conversation between a Protestant relative of hers and a Roman Catholic. The
Catholic said, “I would like to see the blood of Protestants flow down the
streets of this city.” The Protestant was rightly surprised and said, “How
can you say that, we are friends and you know that I am a Protestant?” The
Catholic responded, “Yes, I know, but the greater the sacrifice, the greater
the reward.” Since they teach Catholics from childhood on, that to kill a
Protestant is to do God a service, we had better be careful how we put



Catholics in public office [but note that such teaching does not appear to be
continued today, and also other quotations show that many Catholics oppose
such persecution].

While I was in Ohio recently, I was told the same story by two people at
different times, of a pastor who has a Christian broadcast. Through the
preaching of the Gospel, this pastor at times would have Roman Catholics tell
him of their difficulties and ask for advice. One case was of a lady who
implicated a priest in a scandal. The pastor would always advise all those
who came to him, according to the Scripture, and would urge all to trust only
in Jesus Christ for their salvation. Several times, this pastor received
strange telephone calls. Once a woman called and advised the pastor never to
have communications with Catholics who call or write in to him. He responded
that it was his God-given duty to help in any way possible, all those who
came to him, and that he could not comply with her request. She then said
that bodily harm could come to him or those Catholics who communicated with
him. The pastor responded that surely the Catholic Church would not be guilty
of such an unchristian act. The answer came that the Catholic Church was too
“holy” to shed blood, but they had their agents who would. Mark you, what an
outrage on human intelligence, to leave the impression that the instigators
of bloodshed are innocent. This is a perfect example how they do their
nefarious acts, whether to individuals or nations, and manage to keep hidden
from the public.

— Peterson, 1960, pp. 50-51.

While travelling on a train in Spain I talked with quite a number of Spanish
Catholics, and some of them in hushed voices said, while armed soldiers were
passing to and fro outside our compartment door, “I am a Catholic, but I do
not agree with the way the priests are persecuting the Protestants.” You hear
such statements in all Catholic countries. Six months ago, in Brazil, a
fanatical mob led by a priest destroyed a Baptist and a Presbyterian Church.
It got out into the papers there, and honest Catholics all over the land
raised their voices against such barbarity. The same is true of the priestly
murders of Christians in Colombia. But Rome does not mind, nor is she checked
by mere protests.

— “The Rise and Fall of the Roman Catholic Church” by F. Paul Peterson,
published privately, 1959, page 21.

A pastor in Britain, who had been a missionary in Lebanon, told me the
following story: A young man had visited America when World War II had broken
out, and remained there until the war was over. He then returned to Lebanon
enquiring about his relatives. He was told that only a cousin remained and
she had entered a Convent. He went there and saw her and they decided to be
married, which is lawful in Lebanon. They spoke to the Superior about it and
it was agreed that he should come back the next day to take her away. When he
came back the Superior said that she had already given him the girl. He
responded, “Why no, you did not give me the girl.” The Superior insisted and
called two nuns and asked them if it was not true that they had given him the
girl, and they bore testimony to the statement. His first thought was to
notify the police, but then he realised that he would have to give an account



as to what had been done with the girl, since there were testimonies against
him. But murder will out. Next door to the Convent lived an old couple. The
man was not feeling well, and he asked his wife to make him some tea from the
lemon blossoms of a tree which they had in their back yard. The wife climbed
the tree, picked the blossoms, when she noticed that over the high wall the
nuns were digging a large hole in the ground. She told her husband of the
strange incident, who accused her of being mad to say that at night the nuns
were digging a large hole in the ground. But he went out and verified the
fact. They reported the incident to the police, who were directed to the
spot, and excavation was made and the girl was found. She had been poisoned.
The Convent was made into a Government institution, and the nuns were judged
according to the law. A large book could be written over modern occurrences
of this type. Rome never changes.

— Peterson, 1959, pp. 44-45.

A British Consul in Yugoslavia told the following incident to a good friend
of mine, which happened in the early days of Marshall Tito. There was a boys’
school run by priests and, not far away, was a small village made up of
Protestants. One day the priests told the boys that the Protestants should be
killed and, together with the priests, the horrible massacre was carried out.
Tito, hearing of this, sent his troops and killed every priest and boy in the
school.

— Peterson, 1959, p 50.

Just recently I was in various cities in Eire (Southern Ireland), and while
travelling there I spoke to over 15 priests about salvation through Christ. I
realized I was treading on dangerous ground, but one Irishman seemed to
realize it more than I did. I was in a compartment in a train with about
sixteen people, one of whom was a priest. I gave him a good testimony,
telling him of my experience of conversion. I had just asked him about his
own experiences with God (which is quite an embarrassing question), when the
Irishman  next  to  him  entered  into  the  talk,  but  quickly  steered  the
conversation to other matters. Later, when we had to change trains, this
Irishman came to me and apologized for the way he had changed the subject.
But he asked me, “Didn’t you know that man was a priest ? “I replied that I
knew that. He then said, “You were in danger, for this is Southern Ireland.”

— Peterson, 1959, p. 111.

During its rise to power, the Papacy also essentially exterminated the Heruli
shortly after 493 A.D., the Vandals soon after 533 A.D., and the Ostrogoths
in 554 A.D, all of whom were asserted to hold to the Arian belief. However,
Limborch (The History of the Inquisition, p. 95) doubts that Arius held the
views attributed to him. Concerning the Vandals, Bunch writes

“It is reckoned that during the reign of Justinian, Africa lost five millions
of inhabitants; thus Arianism was extinguished in that region, not by any
enforcement of conformity, but by the extermination of the race which had
introduced  and  professed  it.”  –  History  of  the  Christian  Church,  J.C.
Robertson, Vol. 1, p. 521.



— Bunch, Taylor, The Book of Daniel, p. 101.

Of course, the Heruli and the Ostrogoths also undoubtedly numbered in the
millions, and were exterminated. Everywhere one looks there is evidence of
millions and millions of people who were killed by the Papacy in various
stages of its history. The Hussites were also nearly exterminated:

[footnote, speaking of Innocent VIII] Yet on the papal throne he played the
zealot against the Germans, whom he accused of magic, in his bull Summis
desiderantes affectibus, etc., and also against the Hussites, whom he well
nigh exterminated.

— Williams, Henry Smith, The Historian’s History of the World, vol. 8, p.
643.

Furthermore, in a footnote speaking of the thirty years’ war which started in
Bohemia where the Hussites originated, Krus and Webb write

The intensity of that conflict surpassed that of other types of armed
confrontations. In Bohemia, for instance, there were whole sections of the
country in which nobody was left to bury the dead. The total population of
Bohemia decreased in the 17th century from about 3 million to 500,000. These
population  changes  are  representative  of  other  areas  of  Central  Europe
afflicted by the Thirty Years War.

— Krus, D.J., & Webb, J.M. (1993) Quantification of Santayana’s cultural
schism theory. Psychological Reports, 72, 319-325.

In fact, many sects had been exterminated throughout the history of Rome:

The  inquisitor  Reinerius,  who  died  in  1259,  has  left  it  on  record:
“Concerning the sects of ancient heretics, observe, that there have been more
than seventy: all of which, except the sects of the Manichaeans and the
Arians and the Runcarians and the Leonists which have infected Germany, have
through the favour of God, been destroyed.

— Broadbent, E.H., The Pilgrim Church, Gospel Folio Press, 2002, p. 90
(originally published in 1931).

One of these sects lost a hundred thousand to persecution:

An edict was issued under the regency of Theodora, which decreed that the
Paulicians should be exterminated by fire and sword, or brought back to the
Greek church. … It is affirmed by civil and ecclesiastical historians, that,
in a short reign, one hundred thousand Paulicians were put to death.

— Andrew Miller, Short Papers on Church, London, Chapter 16.



Halloween – a Satantic Festival about
a Covenent with Death and Hell

The pictures say it all.

Facebook Memes

Some of my favorite meaningful memes.

Billy Graham’s apostasy exposed

In 1971 I became a born again Christian while serving in the USAF in
Sacramento California. The same year my Christian friends took me to see an
evangelical crusade in the city of Oakland led by Billy Graham. I greatly
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admired Dr. Graham’s faith, fire and conviction for God. You can imagine my
shock when I heard that Billy Graham became an apostate. Some people have
even accused him of being a Luciferian, a 33rd degree Freemason, and an
victim of MK-ULTRA mind control programming. You can count that as conspiracy
theory and speculation if you want, but I think the YouTube video below
presents provable facts of Billy Graham’s apostasy and denial of all the
fundamental biblical doctrines Christians have heard him teach in his early
years.

The Bible teaches in 2 Timothy 3:12:  Yea, and all that will live godly in
Christ Jesus shall suffer persecution.

When is the last time you heard of Billy Graham receiving any opposition at
all? The only people who opposed his message were other evangelical
Christians whose ministries suffered after a Billy Graham Crusade swept like
a spiritual tornado through their area! The mainstream media which supports
lots of antichrist programs has never opposed him or badmouthed him as far as
I know. If you have any word on this, you are welcome to share it in the
comments section below.

1850s Switzerland Was The Jesuits’
Proving Ground For The Establishment
Of Today’s America

Written by William Dean A. Garner. I found this article on
http://projectcamelotportal.com/blog/80-william-dean-garner/1923-1850s-switze
rland-was-the-jesuits-proving-ground-for-the-establishment-of-today-s-america
and wanted to re-post it for the readers of this website.
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Before the Jesuits invaded any one country and destroyed it from within, they
rehearsed their machinations, often practicing on smaller countries and her
population of We The People, adjusting their tactics as necessary, then
refining them over the years. Often, the Jesuits would take 10 or more years,
sometimes 50, to produce their desired outcome.

The Jesuits had planned for total control of America soon after they had sent
Jesuits to American shores in the 1490s and early 1500s, more than a hundred
years after Chinese explorers first discovered the Americas (Mexico first,
then America), in the 1400s, as documented by Chinese Buddhist explorers.
Interestingly, the Jesuits had not yet invaded China when its explorers
discovered America. If they had, America may have been a quite different
landscape from the very beginning.

Those intrepid Jesuit explorers to America reported back to Rome about the
newly discovered rich lands, mineral resources, controllable population of
ignorant and malleable people, the promise of untold riches on all levels.
Rome then began planning the invasion, the slow takeover, and the final
control of the New World.

Before the Jesuits would invade America and carry out their multi-decades
plan, they needed a proving ground on which to practice the various stages of
the plan. All other countries in the world had already been beaten down, the
rights of each country’s We The People subjugated to the point of near
starvation. In short, each country’s population was worthless and thus would
be ineffective to experiment with, let alone try to shape into willing
subjects under the Jesuits’ leaky umbrella of false freedom and liberty.

The Jesuits needed a fresh population of willing subjects who would bend at
the idea of unlimited freedom and liberty being handed out like candy, with
the promise of safety and security in the near background.

Who could ask for anything more?

In the early 1800s, the Jesuits formulated a plan to create civil war in
Switzerland, to divide the population, then bring each side together
cohesively. It took decades of planning, infiltrating, overtaking, and
finally controlling the ruling powers of Switzerland, but it was done to
completion.

The Jesuits’ plan was to create a ruse that would corral We The People of
Switzerland and make them easier to control and manipulate: a new republic;
new freedoms and liberties; with a free press; liberal schools, colleges,
universities and secret places of higher learning; large, stable economic
system that encouraged free trade within her borders and among neighboring
countries; and the establishment of individual provinces or states that would
further divide We The People.

Please consider the following list of similarities between Switzerland in the
1850s and the United States of America today. The Jesuits morphed Switzerland
into a near-perfect model of what future America would become.



The results are striking and heartbreaking, and very difficult for any
reasonable member of We The People to ignore or dismiss:

Switzerland was molded into a Republic; so was the United States.

In the 1850s, Switzerland was a Federal Republic; so is the United States
(actually, today we are in the throes of a quickly evolving fascist regime).

Switzerland was divided into 22 Cantons independent of each other; the
Republic of the United States consists of 50 states independent of each
other.

The Cantons of Switzerland were united for “national security” and governed
by a general Diet; the states of America are united for general security and
governed by a general Diet of sorts: a Congress, composed of representatives
of each state.

Switzerland enjoyed liberal institutions; the United States has them in
abundance.

In Switzerland, all religions were free; in the United States, even more so.

In Switzerland, the Protestants were the majority; in the United States, the
same.

In Switzerland, the Protestants were not suspicious of the Jesuits. They were
even friendly with all Romish societies; in the United States, this is true
today.

In Switzerland, these Jesuit societies were many, and held public schools,
colleges and universities; in the United States, they are even more numerous
and they hold a greater number of public and private schools, colleges,
universities and secret societies and groups that further spread their word
and control We The People on many levels.

In Switzerland, the Jesuits subjected the Catholics to the abject ignorance,
superstition, fanaticism, and blind obedience. They taught these not from the
pulpit but in catechism and mostly at the confessional, where they gathered
valuable intel on each citizen, regardless of their professional or social
position. They were taught to obey the Jesuits under the cloak of the word of
God. In America, all the above are even more true, with the Jesuits
controlling all aspects of government, economy and society.

Is the information presented here mere coincidence, as the Jesuits would have
us all believe?

Or has it been a planned coordinated attack against the liberties against We
The People of the United States of America, something that began in earnest
nearly 200 years ago, if not longer?

There are no coincidences in life. . . .



Jesuitism Exposed!

To attract people to the Roman religion, it is necessary to foment
superstition; And this is why all modern superstitions have their origin
among the Jesuits.

The 13 Obelisks of Rome

Did you know there are exactly 13 obelisks in Rome? Eight are from ancient
Egypt and five are from ancient Rome. An obelisk has to do with Egyptian sun
worship. See http://www.granddesignexposed.com/obelisk/meaning.html
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The first time the number 13 appears in the Bible is in Genesis 14:4 and it
signified rebellion!

Twelve years they served Chedorlaomer, and in the thirteenth year they
rebelled. – Genesis 14:4

Thirteen obelisks in Rome is yet another sign that the center of Satan’s
power in centered in Rome. The fourth Kingdom of Daniel 2 which is
represented by legs and feet is Rome. Jesus is the Stone of Daniel 2:34 that
smote the feet of the image and broke it to pieces. This indicates that Rome
continues to the very end up until the return of Jesus Christ!

From Daniel chapter 2:

31 ¶Thou, O king, sawest, and behold a great image. This great image, whose
brightness was excellent, stood before thee; and the form thereof was

https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/dogali-obelisk-348x500/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/villa_celimontana_obelisk-375x500/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/vatican_piazza_san_pietro_obelisk_slim/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/dogali-obelisk/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/obelisk_in_piazza_della_rotonda_rome_arp/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/villa_celimontana_obelisk/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-13-obelisks-of-rome/attachment/pincio-obelisk/


terrible.
32 This image’s head was of fine gold (Babylon), his breast and his arms of
silver (Medo-Persia, his belly and his thighs of brass (Greece),
33 His legs of iron, his feet part of iron and part of clay. (Rome)
34 Thou sawest till that a stone (Jesus Christ) was cut out without hands,
which smote the image upon his feet that were of iron and clay, and brake
them to pieces.
35 Then was the iron, the clay, the brass, the silver, and the gold, broken
to pieces together, and became like the chaff of the summer threshingfloors;
and the wind carried them away, that no place was found for them: and the
stone that smote the image became a great mountain, and filled the whole
earth.

The Washington Monument in Washington DC is an obelisk. There are ancient
Egyptian obelisks which are called, “Cleopatra’s Needle” in London, Paris and
New York City. These are cities of finance and power.

Also see: http://zaverenik.blogspot.jp/2011/12/papal-bloodlines.html

The “Alien” / Fallen Angels Connection
to the Vatican Conspiracy

Be warned that the Devil is going to use all he can to lead people astray,
even so-called “scientific” information about aliens from other planets. They
are aliens, yes, however, they are not from other planets but from another
dimension — the spirit world!

But I do not agree with what Bob Trefz is saying toward the end about the
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“sons of God” of Genesis chapter 6 not having sex with human women and
producing mixed DNA seed. This is purely his interpretation, not what the
Bible actually says!

Genesis 6:4  ¶There were giants in the earth in those days; and
also after that, when the sons of God came in unto the daughters of
men, and they bare children to them, the same became mighty men
which were of old, men of renown.

The True Meaning of the Word
“Antichrist”

Most people today think of the prefix “anti-” as meaning “against,” but in
context of antichrist it actually means “in place of.” Early Christians
understood this word to not mean someone who sought to destroy Christ but
someone who sought to set himself up in the place of Christ!

First American President George
Washington may have died a Roman
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Catholic!

George Washington

When watching the Youtube video on my other page, The Founding Fathers of
America: All opposed to the Gospel of Jesus Christ!
I came across a stunning revelation: (Quoted from
http://catholicism.org/george-washington-died-a-catholic.html )

“Our first President, George Washington, died a Catholic. While he lay on his
deathbed he sent his slaves across the Potomac to bring back his close
friend, Father Leonard Neal, S.J. Neal (a Jesuit priest!) spent some time
alone in the President’s sick room. When he returned to the Jesuit house, his
fellow religious asked him the outcome of his visit and he simply answered,
“Everything has been taken care of.” The entire story is related in the
Jesuit annals. The Negro slaves, who had been imbued with Baptist anti-
Catholic bigotry, passed on the story that “Master George had been seduced by
the scarlet woman of Rome”. Our first President had always kept a beautiful
picture of Our Lady in His living room; he adopted the Catholic practice of
blessing himself before meals; he was largest contributor, giving more than
even Bishop Carroll, to the building of St. Augustine’s church in
Philadelphia; he very often attended Mass; and he often told his troops that
if they did not refrain from abusing the Holy Name of Jesus they would surely
lose the war.”

We know for sure that George Washington was a Freemason, and Freemasons
reject the Gospel of simple faith in Jesus Christ for salvation, and they
base their salvation on works and good deeds. Therefore it would be no
problem for Episcopalian in name only George Washington to switch his
religious allegiance to that of Roman Catholicism which says that faith is
not enough to be saved, you need works and good deeds also.

You won’t find this story in official documents, but it was reported in the
Denver Register in 1957. Source http://catholicism.org/washington-slaves.html
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The Hidden Symbolism of the Great Seal
of the United States

The Great Seal of the United States is written in the language of Kabbalah
which is a set of esoteric teachings. The eagle is the Babylonian sky-god
Annu.

A Sincere Roman Catholic Priest Finds
Contradictions in the Teachings of the
Holy Fathers
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This is from chapter 46 of Charles Chiniquy’s book, “Fifty Years in
the Church of Rome”. If you are a Roman Catholic or was raised a
Roman Catholic like I was, I dare say you will find this
interesting.

Saint Augustine

The most desolate work of a sincere Catholic priest is the study of the Holy
Fathers. He does not make a step in the labyrinth of their discussions and
controversies without seeing the dreams of his theological studies and
religious views disappear as the thick morning mist, when the sun rises above
the horizon. Bound as he is, by a solemn oath, to interpret the Holy
Scriptures only according to the unanimous consent of the Holy Fathers, the
first thing which puzzles and distresses him is their absolute want of
unanimity on the greater part of the subjects which they discuss. The fact
is, that more than two-thirds of what one Father has written is to prove that
what some other Holy Father has written is wrong and heretical.

The student of the Fathers not only detects that they do not agree with one
another, but finds that many of them do not even agree with themselves. Very
often they confess that they were mistaken when they said this or that; that
they have lately changed their minds; that they now hold for saving truth
what they formerly condemned as a damning error!

What becomes of the solemn oath of every priest in presence of this
undeniable fact? How can he make an act of faith when he feels that its
foundation is nothing but falsehood?

No words can give an idea of the mental tortures I felt when I saw positively
that I could not, any longer, preach on the eternity of the suffering of the
damned, nor believe in the real presence of the body, soul, and divinity of
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Christ in the sacrament of communion; nor in the supremacy of the sovereign
Pontiff of Rome, nor in any of the other dogmas of my church, without
perjuring myself! For there was not one of those dogmas which had not been
flatly and directly denied by some Holy Fathers.

It is true, that in my Roman Catholic theological books I had long extracts
of Holy Fathers, very clearly supporting and confirming my faith in those
dogmas. For instance, I had the apostolic liturgies of St. Peter, St. Mark,
and St. James, to prove that the sacrifice of the mass, purgatory, prayers
for the dead, transubstantiation, were believed and taught from the very days
of the apostles. But what was my dismay when I discovered that those
liturgies were nothing else than vile and audacious forgeries presented to
the world, by my Popes and my church, as gospel truths. I could not find
words to express my sense of shame and consternation, when I became sure that
the same church which had invented those apostolical liturgies, had accepted
and circulated the false decretals of Isidore, and forged innumerable
additions and interpolations to the writings of the Holy Fathers, in order to
make them say the very contrary of what they intended.

How many times, when alone, studying the history of the shameless
fabrications, I said to myself: “Does the man whose treasury is filled with
pure gold, forge false coins, or spurious pieces of money? No! How, then, is
it possible that my church possess the pure truth, when she has been at work
during so many centuries, to forge such egregious lies, under the names of
liturgies and decretals, about the holy mass, purgatory, the supremacy of the
Pope, ect. If those dogmas could have been proved by the gospel and the true
writings of the Fathers, where was the necessity of forging lying documents?
Would the Popes and councils have treasuries with spurious bank bills, if
they had had exhaustless mines of pure gold in hand? What right has my church
to be called holy and infallible, when she is publicly guilty of such
impostures.”

From my infancy I had been taught, with all the Roman Catholics, that Mary is
the mother of God, and many times, every day, when praying to her, I used to
say, “Holy Mary, mother of God, pray for me.” But what was my distress when I
read in the “Treatise on Faith and Creed,” by Augustine, Chapter iv. 9, these
very words: “When the Lord said, ‘Woman, what have I to do with thee? Mine
hour is not yet come’ (John ii. 4), He rather admonishes us to understand
that, in respect of His being God, there was no mother for Him.”

This was so completely demolishing the teachings of my church, and telling me
that it was blasphemy to call Mary mother of God, that I felt as if struck
with a thunderbolt.

Read read of the chapter
http://www.biblebelievers.com/chiniquy/cc50_ch46.html
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Guillotines in America?

My good friend Aaron shared this article with me.

A modern guillotine

“And I saw thrones, and they sat upon them, and judgment was given
unto them: and I saw the souls of them that were beheaded for the
witness of Jesus, and for the word of God, and which had not
worshipped the beast, neither his image, neither had received his
mark upon their foreheads, or in their hands; and they lived and
reigned with Christ a thousand years.”-Revelation 20:4

As we see in Revelation 20, the prophecy declares that some of the children
of God that do NOT go along with the Papacy’s mark will find themselves at
the business end of a guillotine. All too often the argument arises. How can
we as a modern and more civilized people, use guillotines. Would this not be
barbaric as well as insane in today’s age? After all, we are civilized now,
and execution methods of the dark ages are just plain outdated! Therefore,
this must prove the prophecy of Revelation chapter 20 to be absolutely false,
right? Well, you may want to suggest to those that speak such words regarding
prophetic facts, that they should hold on to their hats. LITERALLY!

The prophecy declares that some WILL be killed by guillotine, and that is
what must occur. So, the enemy will eventually figure out ways to get this
done. NOT because they believe the prophecy, and want to do as the Almighty
declares in that prophecy. Not at all! The fact is, the Lord SAW this end
result from the beginning and decided to tell us in advance in His prophetic
Word. The wicked are merely doing what the Almighty already saw them do long
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ago. In other words, They WILL do it! Because our Lord SAW them do it!

Not long after the movie “The green mile”, many state officials including the
governor started a massive campaign to stop executions by electrocution. What
was their decided choice for execution you ask? A no brainer eh? THE
GUILLOTINE!
The states known of so far are GEORGIA & MONTANA as the recipients of these
guillotines. The information I had received was that 15,000 guillotines had
been shipped to Georgia as well as Montana for safe keeping until such a time
as they are needed.

Some of you may be asking, why in this modern age we would have government
officials lobbying for laws that would require guillotines as a way to kill
those they deem worthy of death? With all our technology, with all our
civilized ways, with all our “humane” laws, what would drive men to kill with
such a thing as a guillotine? MONEY! That’s right folks! It’s the exact same
thing that moves the beast in Rome to do the things it does. The almighty
dollar bill is what they worship, and the almighty dollar bill is what
directs their paths. They truly serve the god of mammon.

Think of it… You can get over $40,000 for one kidney now. Imagine what an
entire human body is worth with TWO kidney’s, two eyeballs, a heart, a liver,
lungs, skin, gall bladders, bone marrow, blood, etc etc etc. The hospitals of
the world have become literal body snatchers right before our eyes! Keep in
mind as well, the governing officials of the world also see a cash cow in the
executioners cage because they know what they can get for those “fresh”
organs. And the Almighty Creator knew of this long before ANY of our
transplant surgeons were even born. Isn’t that awesome how His prophecy works
out? He doesn’t have to give us the morbid details as to WHY they will be
using guillotines. He just tells us they will be using them!

So… let’s cut to the chase!

Why would guillotines represent the better option? I am sure most of you have
figured it out already. Why don’t they choose “lethal injection” as an
alternative? That is a VERY humane way to break the sixth commandment isn’t
it? Or what about cyanide gas? The same gas used on the Jews that was
manufactured by the family business of Pope John Paul II’s parents, in fact,
John Paul himself was a salesman of the gas. I never heard of anyone igniting
or screaming or writhing for 2 or 3 minutes in a gas chamber in excruciating
pain, or on a lethal injection table. Have you? So why don’t they use those
already in use “so called” humane methods to kill the Christians they will
eventually have in their jails? BECAUSE THE ORGANS WOULD BE POISONED AND NOT
WORTHY OF HARVESTING!

An excerpt from Bill #1274 in the Georgia House of Representatives. (I
highlighted for obvious reasons…) Notice how the bill lets the cat out of the
bag as to WHY they want guillotines. It’s not as they said in the first place
is it?

Georgia House of Representatives – 1995/1996 Sessions
HB 1274 – Death penalty; guillotine provisions



Code Sections – 17-10-38/ 17-10-44

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED AN ACT

1- 1 To amend Article 2 of Chapter 10 of Title 17 of the Official
1- 2 Code of Georgia Annotated, relating to the death penalty
1- 3 generally, so as to provide a statement of legislative
1- 4 policy; to provide for death by guillotine; to provide for
1- 5 applicability; to repeal conflicting laws; and for other
1- 6 purposes.

SECTION 1.

1- 8 The General Assembly finds that while prisoners condemned to
1- 9 death may wish to donate one or more of their organs for
1-10 transplant, any such desire is thwarted by the fact that
1-11 electrocution makes all such organs unsuitable for
1-12 transplant. The intent of the General Assembly in enacting
1-13 this legislation is to provide for a method of execution
1-14 which is compatible with the donation of organs by a
1-15 condemned prisoner.

The “Green mile” that was released of the man in the electric chair declared
quite boldly, “THIS IS INHUMANE” did it not? Yet we see here in the wording
of Georgia House Bill #1274, their main concern is NOT whether or not it’s
inhumane to do so. The Bill states plainly that, “electrocution makes all
such organs unsuitable for transplant. ”

NATIONAL ISSUE: One Court For All The World?
———————————————————-
A United Nations meeting in Rome is wrapping up five weeks of work on a
proposed international criminal court. The new court would have worldwide
jurisdiction and could investigate, indict, hold, try, and punish, those who
committed certain crimes. The proposed international court would subject
Americans to a new world authority… “Were talking about creating here
something that exercises genuine power, real put-people-in-jail power, but
that is responsible to no one but itself.” said Lee Casey, a constitutional
lawyer with the Washington firm of Hunton & Williams. [Investment Business
Daily, Thursday July 16, 1998 Los Angeles, California]

Why are they so vague about the “certain crimes” ? What do you suppose a
“certain crime” would be for Rome? How would they define it?

The archbishop of St. Louis said: “Heresy and unbelief are crimes; and in
Christian countries, as in Italy and Spain, for instance, where all people
are Catholics, and where the catholic religion is an essential part of the
law of the land, they are punished as crimes.” … “Every cardinal, archbishop,
and bishop in the Catholic Church takes an oath of allegiance to the pope, in
which occur the following words” “Heretic, schismatic’s, and rebels to our
said lord (the pope), or his aforesaid successors, I will to my utmost
persecute and oppose.” -Josiah Strong, “Our Country,” ch. 5, pars 2-4.



The Vatican has the one world court. It has the one world church. And as soon
as we have the global financial disaster James speaks of in Chapter 5, the
Vatican will hold the Euro, or “one world currency” that is already backed by
it’s treasury as well. The wound will be 100% healed, and the people of God
will be arrested for “certain crimes.” And the United States of America will
do exactly as prophecy said it would. It will HELP ROME kill the Christians,
and enforce the mark of the beast. And of course many of us will choose death
over denying the Truth we know in Christ.

US Army Staff Sergeant Admits:” MILITARY
GUILLOTINES ARE REAL!”
Check out this confirming article
http://consciousshift2012.wordpress.com/2013/10/21/us-army-staff-sergeant-adm
its-military-guillotines-are-real/

Also see Bring Back the Guillotine – Lethal injection is the wrong way to do
capital punishment. Severing the head is the better way to go.

Book Report: Rulers of Evil – Useful
Knowledge about Governing Bodies, By
F. Tupper Saussy

This book has key pieces to the puzzle of how the Vatican has taken over the
world through the Knight Templars, Illuminati, Jesuits, Freemasons, Knights
of Malta, Rosicrucians and other secret groups. Yes folks, these groups are
all connected with the center being Rome, the Vatican. “All roads lead to
Rome” is true today as it ever was.
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I deem the author Frederick Tupper Saussy to be a good honest researcher
because he is a Christian who has pointed consistently throughout his book
that the “Rulers of Evil” have sought to negate doctrines from the Old and
New Testaments of the Holy Scriptures in favor of doctrines of paganism, with
humanism being the number one doctrine they want to instill in the minds and
hearts of the public.

Here’s a quote from page 20.

I felt an overwhelming obligation to love my enemies by studying them in
intricate detail. I wanted to know the extent of Jesuit involvement in United
States government, presently and historically. What I discovered was a vast
Roman Catholic substratum to American history, especially the Revolution that
produced the constitutional republic. I found that Jesuits played eminent and
under-appreciated roles in moving the complacent New Englanders to rebel
against their mother country. I discovered facts and motives strongly
suggesting that events that made Great Britain divide in 1776 were the
outworkings of an ingenious Jesuit strategy. This strategy appears to have
been single-handedly designed and supervised by a true founding father few
Americans have ever heard of – Lorenzo Ricci (known to British Jesuits as
Laurence Richey). In fact, investigating Jesuit involvement in the formation
of the United States turned up a whole host of hitherto littleknown names,
such as Robert Bellarmine, Joseph Amiot, the Dukes of Norfolk, Daniel Coxe,
Sun-Tzu, Lord Bute, Francis Thorpe, Nikolaus von Hontheim, and the Carrolls,
Daniel, Charles, and John. In their way, these men were as essential to our
constitutional origins as Jefferson, Paine, Adams, Washington, Locke, and
George III.

New information I have learned so far
The founder of the Jesuit Order, Ignatius Loyola, was initiated into the
Illuminati. The Illuminati existed long before Adam Weishaupt founded
the Bavarian branch on May 1st. 1776.
It was in Spain and Portugal that the Knights Templars began to call
themselves “Illuminati.”
The basic doctrines of the Illuminati are based on Gnosticism.
The Illuminati, Rosicrucians, Freemasons, Jesuits and Knights of Malta
are groups that evolved from the Knights Templars
The Knights Templars invented modern banking because of the invention of
paper money by the Chinese. The banking financial systems of today would
not be possible without paper money which has now advanced further into
digital money.
Though the Gunpowder Plot of 1605 was blamed on the Jesuits, and 8
Jesuit priests were executed, King James who “discovered” the plot was
in reality a collaborator! The Plot gave James his best opportunity to
separate loyal and moderate Catholics from the extremists of the Plot
which secured England for loyal and moderate Roman Catholicism. The
sacrifice of 8 Jesuits was a small price for the Vatican to pay to
achieve what they have achieved in England!
Shakespearean plays teach pagan Gnosticism much more than Biblical
truth.



The United States of America and its constitution was founded by
Freemasons with a hidden agenda. This is exactly what author Ralph
Epperson teaches in his video, “America’s Secret Destiny”.
Some Jesuit priests wear plain clothes or the garb of something other
than a Catholic priest. They do this for the purpose of infiltration.
Some may even become ministers of Protestant churches! Alberto Rivero
was one such Jesuit priest who wore plain clothes and was trained to be
an infiltrator.

 

Journalist Greg Anthony highlights the work of Tupper Saussy and his book
Rulers of Evil, going back to a lost but now found June 20 2006 radio
interview he did with Tupper two years prior to his passing.

Some of the conclusions and statements in “Rulers of Evil” are in direct
contradiction the what Eric Jon Phelps says in his book, “Vatican Assassins”.
Phelps says the writer of Shakesperian plays was Edward de Vere, 17th Earl of
Oxford. Masonic author Manly P. Hall says Freemason Francis Bacon was the
real author of Shakespeare. After reading Hamlet last year, I am inclined to
agree that de Vere did not write the plays attributed to William Shakespeare
but more likely Francis Bacon and perhaps some of his associates did.

I do not recommend anyone to listen to Eric Jon Phelps or read his book
Vatican Assassins anymore. Though he calls Charles Chiniquy one of his
heroes, he contradicts him when he says that the civil war was caused by the
North, and not the South. Chiniquy quotes Abraham Lincoln when he points the
finger at the Jesuits and the Roman Catholic church for inciting the South to
rebel against the North. Phelps also called George Washington a good Baptist
when he was really an Episcopalian. He called him a godly man though
Washington was a Freemason who did not believe in the divinity of Jesus
Christ! Either Phelps gets his facts mixed up or he has a secret agenda.

Read chapter one of Rulers of Evil on this website.

Read the entire book on this website.

Or download the PDF format version of the book.

Catholic priest takes away widow’s
last resource of food to pay for Mass
for her dead husband
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Charles Chiniquy

This is from chapter 5 of Charles Chiniquy’s book “Fifty Years in the Church
of Rome.” I enjoy sharing my favorite stories from that book with my wife to
help her learn English and for the pure inspiration of learning lessons from
one of the most godly Christian authors I have ever read.

The Priest, Purgatory, and the Poor Widow’s Cow
I arrived at home on the 17th of July, 1821, and spent the afternoon and
evening till late by my father’s side. With what pleasure did he see me
working difficult problems in algebra, and even in geometry! for under my
teacher, Mr. Jones, I had really made rapid progress in those branches. More
than once I noticed tears of joy in my father’s eyes when, taking my slate,
he saw that my calculations were correct. He also examined me in grammar.
“What an admirable teacher this Mr. Jones must be,” he would say, “to have
advanced a child so much in the short space of fourteen months!”

How sweet to me, but how short, were those hours of happiness passed between
my good mother and my father! We had family worship. I read the fifteenth
chapter of Luke, the return of the prodigal son. My mother then sang a hymn
of joy and gratitude, and I went to bed with my heart full of happiness to
take the sweetest sleep of my life. But, O God! what an awful awakening Thou
hadst prepared for me!

About four o’clock in the morning heartrending screams fell upon my ear. I
recognized my mother’s voice.

“What is the matter, dear mother?”

“Oh, my dear child, you have no more a father! He is dead!”

In saying these words she lost consciousness and fell on the floor!



While a friend who had passed the night with us gave her proper care, I
hastened to my father’s bed. I pressed him to my heart, I kissed him, I
covered him with my tears, I moved his head, I pressed his hands, I tried to
lift him up on his pillow: I could not believe that he was dead! It seemed to
me that even if dead he would come back to life that God could not thus take
my father away from me at the very moment when I had come back to him after
so long an absence! I knelt to pray to God for the life of my father. But my
tears and cries were useless. He was dead! He was already cold as ice!

Two days after he was buried. My mother was so overwhelmed with grief that
she could not follow the funeral procession. I remained with her as her only
earthly support. Poor mother! How many tears thou hast shed! What sobs came
from thine afflicted heart in those days of supreme grief!

Though I was very young, I could understand the greatness of our loss, and I
mingled my tears with those of my mother.

What pen can portray what takes place in the heart of a woman when God takes
suddenly her husband away in the prime of his life, and leaves her alone,
plunged in misery, with three small children, two of whom are even too young
to know their loss! How long are the hours of the day for the poor widow who
is left alone, and without means, among strangers! How painful the sleepless
night to the heart which has lost everything! How empty a house is left by
the eternal absence of him who was its master, support, and father! Every
object in the house and every step she takes remind her of her loss and sinks
the sword deeper which pierces her heart. Oh, how bitter are the tears which
flow from her eyes when her youngest child, who as yet does not understand
the mystery of death, throws himself into her arms and says: “Mamma, where is
papa? Why does he not come back? I am lonely!”

My poor mother passed through those heartrending trials. I heard her sobs
during the long hours of the day, and also during the longer hours of the
night. Many times I have seen her fall upon her knees to implore God to be
merciful to her and to her three unhappy orphans. I could do nothing then to
comfort her, but love her, pray and weep with her!

Only a few days had elapsed after the burial of my father when I saw Mr.
Courtois, the parish priest, coming to our house (he who had tried to take
away our Bible from us). He had the reputation of being rich, and as we were
poor and unhappy since my father’s death, my first thought was that he had
come to comfort and to help us. I could see that my mother had the same
hopes. She welcomed him as an angel from heaven. The least gleam of hope is
so sweet to one who is unhappy!

From his very first words, however, I could see that our hopes were not to be
realized. He tried to be sympathetic, and even said something about the
confidence that we should have in God, especially in times of trial; but his
words were cold and dry.

Turning to me, he said:

“Do you continue to read the Bible, my little boy?”



“Yes, sir,” answered I, with a voice trembling with anxiety, for I feared
that he would make another effort to take away that treasure, and I had no
longer a father to defend it.

Then, addressing my mother, he said:

“Madam, I told you that it was not right for you or your child to read that
book.”

My mother cast down her eyes, and answered only by the tears which ran down
her cheeks.

That question was followed by a long silence, and the priest then continued:

“Madam, there is something due for the prayers which have been sung, and the
services which you requested to be offered for the repose of your husband’s
soul. I will be very much obliged to you if you pay me that little debt.”

“Mr. Courtis,” answered my mother, “my husband left me nothing but debts. I
have only the work of my own hands to procure a living for my three children,
the eldest of whom is before you. For these little orphans’ sake, if not for
mine, do not take from us the little that is left.”

“But, madam, you do not reflect. Your husband died suddenly and without any
preparation; he is therefore in the flames of purgatory. If you want him to
be delivered, you must necessarily unite your personal sacrifices to the
prayers of the Church and the masses which we offer.”

“As I said, my husband has left me absolutely without means, and it is
impossible for me to give you any money,” replied my mother.

“But, madam, your husband was for a long time the only notary of Mal Bay. He
surely must have made much money. I can scarcely think that he has left you
without any means to help him now that his desolation and sufferings are far
greater than yours.”

“My husband did indeed coin much money, but he spent still more. Thanks to
God, we have not been in want while he lived. But lately he got this house
built, and what is still due on it makes me fear that I will lose it. He also
bought a piece of land not long ago, only half of which is paid and I will,
therefore, probably not be able to keep it. Hence I may soon, with my poor
orphans, be deprived of everything that is left us. In the meantime I hope,
sir, that you are not a man to take away from us our last piece of bread.”

“But, madam, the masses offered for the rest of your husband’s soul must be
paid for,” answered the priest.

My mother covered her face with her handkerchief and wept.

As for me, I did not mingle my tears with hers this time. My feelings were
not those of grief, but of anger and unspeakable horror. My eyes were fixed
on the face of that man who tortured my mother’s heart. I looked with
tearless eyes upon the man who added to my mother’s anguish, and made her



weep more bitterly than ever. My hands were clenched, as if ready to strike.
All my muscles trembled; my teeth chattered as if from intense cold. My
greatest sorrow was my weakness in the presence of that big man, and my not
being able to send him away from our house, and driving him far away from my
mother.

I felt inclined to say to him: “Are you not ashamed, you who are so rich, to
come to take away the last piece of bread from our mouths?” But my physical
and moral strength were not sufficient to accomplish the task before me, and
I was filled with regret and disappointment.

After a long silence, my mother raised her eyes, reddened with tears, towards
the priest and said:

“Sir, you see that cow in the meadow, not far from our house? Her milk and
the butter made from it form the principal part of my children’s food. I hope
you will not take her away from us. If, however, such a sacrifice must be
made to deliver my poor husband’s soul from purgatory, take her as payment of
the masses to be offered to extinguish those devouring flames.”

The priest instantly arose, saying, “Very well, madam,” and went out.

Our eyes anxiously followed him; but instead of walking towards the little
gate which was in front of the house, he directed his steps towards the
meadow, and drove the cow before him in the direction of his home.

At that sight I screamed with despair: “Oh, my mother! he is taking our cow
away! What will become of us?”

Lord Nairn had given us that splendid cow when it was three months old. Her
mother had been brought from Scotland, and belonged to one of the best breeds
of that country. I fed her with my own hands, and had often shared my bread
with her. I loved her as a child always loves an animal which he has brought
up himself. She seemed to understand and love me also. From whatever distance
she could see me, she would run to me to receive my caresses, and whatever
else I might have to give her. My mother herself milked her; and her rich
milk was such delicious and substantial food for us.

My mother also cried out with grief as she saw the priest taking away the
only means heaven had left her to feed her children.

Throwing myself into her arms, I asked her: “Why have you given away our cow?
What will become of us? We shall surely die of hunger?”

“Dear child,” she answered. “I did not think the priest would be so cruel as
to take away the last resource which God had left us. Ah! if I had believed
him to be so unmerciful I would never have spoken to him as I did. As you
say, my dear child, what will become of us? But have you not often read to me
in your Bible that God is the Father of the widow and the orphan? We shall
pray to that God who is willing to be your father and mine: He will listen to
us, and see our tears. Let us kneel down and ask Him to be merciful to us,
and to give us back the support which the priest deprived us.”



We both knelt down. She took my right hand with her left, and, lifting the
other hand towards heaven, she offered a prayer to the God of mercies for her
poor children such as I have never since heard. Her words were often choked
by her sobs. But when she could not speak with her voice, she spoke with her
burning eyes raised to heaven, and with her hand uplifted. I also prayed to
God with her, and repeated her words, which were broken by my sobs.

When her prayer was ended she remained for a long time pale and trembling.
Cold sweat was flowing on her face, and she fell on the floor. I thought she
was going to die. I ran for cold water, which I gave her, saying: “Dear
mother! Oh, do not leave me alone upon earth!” After drinking a few drops she
felt better, and taking my hand, she put it to her trembling lips; then
drawing me near her, and pressing me to her bosom, she said: “Dear child, if
ever you become a priest, I ask of you never to be so hard-hearted towards
poor widows as are the priests of today.” When she said these words, I felt
her burning tears falling upon my cheek.

The memory of these tears has never left me. I felt them constantly during
the twenty-five years I spent in preaching the inconceivable superstitions of
Rome.

I was not better, naturally, than many of the other priests. I believed, as
they did, the impious fables of purgatory; and as well as they (I confess it
to my shame), if I refused to take, or if I gave back the money of the poor,
I accepted the money which the rich gave me for the masses I said to
extinguish the flames of that fabulous place. But the remembrance of my
mother’s words and tears has kept me from being so cruel and unmerciful
towards the poor widows as Romish priests are, for the most part, obliged to
be.

When my heart, depraved by the false and impious doctrines of Rome, was
tempted to take money from widows and orphans, under pretense of my long
prayers, I then heard the voice of my mother, from the depth of her
sepulchre, saying, “My dear child, do not be cruel towards poor widows and
orphans, as are the priests of today.” If, during the days of my priesthood
at Quebec, at Beauport, and Kamarouska, I have given almost all that I had to
feed and clothe the poor, especially the widows and orphans, it was not owing
to my being better than others, but it was because my mother had spoken to me
with words never to be forgotten. The Lord, I believe, had put into my
mother’s mouth those words, so simple but so full of eloquence and beauty, as
one of His great mercies towards me. Those tears the hand of Rome has never
been able to wipe off: those words of my mother the sophisms of Popery could
not make me forget.

How long, O Lord, shall that insolent enemy of the gospel, the Church of
Rome, be permitted to fatten herself upon the tears of the widow and of the
orphan by means of that cruel and impious invention of paganism purgatory?
Wilt Thou not be merciful unto so many nations which are still the victims of
that great imposture? Oh, do remove the veil which covers the eyes of the
priests and people of Rome, as Thou hast removed it from mine! Make them to
understand that their hopes of purification must not rest on these fabulous
fires, but only on the blood of the Lamb shed on Calvary to save the world.



The 31 Jesuit Generals

Ignatius of Loyola, the first Superior General.

I took from Wikipedia a list of Superior Generals of the Society of Jesus
(Jesuits) and made a chart showing which Popes reigned during that particular
Jesuit General’s rule. A Jesuit General is also known as the “Black Pope” and
the existing Pope is called the “White Pope.” As you see there have been more
Popes, 50 totaled, compared to only 30 Jesuit Generals! What does that imply?
Does it mean the Jesuit General gets rid of any Pope he doesn’t like? Their
favorite method of assassination is poisoning. Pope John Paul I lived only 33
days!

1. Ignatius of Loyola April 19, 1541 – July 31, 1556

Paul III
Julius III
Marcellus II
Paul IV

2. Diego Laynez July 2, 1558 – January 19, 1565 Pius IV
3. Francis Borgia July 2, 1565 – October 1, 1572 Pius V
4. Everard Mercurian April 23, 1573 – August 1, 1580 Gregory XIII

5. Claudio Acquaviva February 19, 1581 – January 31, 1615

Sixtus V
Urban VII
Gregory XIV
Innocent IX
Clement VIII
Leo XI
Paul V

6. Mutio Vitelleschi November 15, 1615 – February 9, 1645 Gregory XV
Urban VIII

7. Vincenzo Carafa January 7, 1646 – June 8, 1649 Innocent X
8. Francesco Piccolomini December 21, 1649 – June 17, 1651 Innocent X

https://www.jamesjpn.net/religion/the-30-jesuit-generals-and-their-50-popes/


9. Aloysius Gottifredi January 21, 1652 – March 12, 1652 Innocent X
10. Goschwin Nickel March 17, 1652 – July 31, 1664 Alexander VII

11. Giovanni Paolo Oliva July 31, 1664 – November 26, 1681
Clement IX
Clement X
Innocent XI

12. Charles de Noyelle July 5, 1682 – December 12, 1686 Alexander VIII

13. Thyrsus González de Santalla July 6, 1687 – October 27,
1705

Innocent XII
Clement XI

14. Michelangelo Tamburini January 31, 1706 – February 28,
1730

Innocent XIII
Benedict XIII

15. Franz Retz March 7, 1730 – November 19, 1750 Clement XII
16. Ignacio Visconti July 4, 1751 – May 4, 1755 Benedict XIV
17. Aloysius Centurione November 30, 1755 – October 2, 1757 Benedict XIV

18. Lorenzo Ricci October 17, 1782 – October 21, 1785
Clement XIII
Clement XIV
Pius VI

19. Tadeusz Brzozowsk August 7, 1814 – February 5, 1820 Pius VII
20. Luigi Fortis October 18, 1820 – January 27, 1829 Leo XII

21. Jan Roothaan July 9, 1829 – May 8, 1853
Pius VIII
Gregory XVI
Pius IX

22. Peter Jan Beckx August 2, 1853 – March 4, 1887 Leo XIII
23. Anton Anderledy March 4, 1887 – January 18, 1892 Berisal, Leo XIII
24. Luis Martín October 2, 1892 – April 18, 1906 Pius X
25. Franz Xavier Wernz September 8, 1906 – August 20, 1914 Pius X
26. Wlodimir Ledóchowski February 11, 1915 – December 13, 1942 Benedict XV

27. Jean-Baptiste Janssens September 15, 1946 – October 5,
1964

Pius XII
John XXIII

28. Pedro Arrupe May 22, 1965 – September 3, 1983 Paul VI
John Paul I

29. Peter Hans Kolvenbach September 13, 1983 – January 14,
2008

John Paul II
Benedict XVI

30. Adolfo Nicolás January 19, 2008 – October 3, 2016 Benedict XVI
Francis

31. Arturo Sosa October 14, 2016 – Francis

Only one Pope in history, Innocent X, spans the reign of 3 Jesuit Generals.
He reigned toward the end of the Thirty Years War (1618–1648) in Europe when
millions of people were killed. Pope Innocent X objected to the final peace
treaty of that war!

“One of the most devastating wars in European history. The Thirty
Years War began as a conflict between German Protestants and German
Catholics, that slowly expanded to include most of the rest of
Europe, with first the Protestant powers joining in to protect
their co-religionists in Germany, and then Catholic France
supporting the protestant cause as part of the long running
Bourbon-Hapsburg rivalry (and before that the Valois-Hapsburg



rivalry). The war caused massive destruction in Germany, and may
have reduced the population of the area by half, in part because
much of the fighting was carried out by mercenary armies that
plundered every area they crossed.” From
http://www.historyofwar.org/articles/wars_thirtyyears.html

Famous American members of the Knights
of Malta

The Knights of Malta is the lay branch of the Jesuit Order!

“The Knights of Malta is a world organization with its threads
weaving through business, banking, politics, the CIA, other
intelligence organizations, P2, religion, education, law, military,
think tanks, foundations, the United States Information Agency, the
United Nations, and numerous other organizations. The world head of
the Knights of Malta is elected for a life term, with the approval
of the Pope. The Knights of Malta have their own Constitution and
are sworn to work toward the establishment of a New World Order
with the Pope at its head. Knights of Malta members are also
powerful members of the CFR (Council on Foreign Relations) and the
Trilateral Commission.” – Quoted from “Behold a Pale Horse” by
William Cooper

I got the list of Knights of Malta members from
http://www.biblebelievers.org.au/kmlst1.htm. I limited the first section to
only show Americans and only those who are not members of the Roman Catholic
clergy. I got the identity of the less famous ones from Wikipedia. I figured
everybody should know the more famous names and so I didn’t include a

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/famous-american-members-of-the-knights-of-malta/
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description for them.

Some of these people are known as Jews (Alan Greenspan) or as members of a
Protestant church (the Bush family)! Most people would not associate them
with a Roman Catholic organization.

George W. Anderson – Admiral in the United States Navy
James Jesus Angelton – Chief of the CIA’s Counterintelligence Staff from
1954 to 1975
Samuel Alito – Associate Justice of the Supreme Court
Joe M. Allbaugh – President George W. Bush’s Director of the Federal
Emergency Management Agency
Michael Bloomberg – 108th Mayor of New York City
John Robert Bolton – 25th United States Ambassador to the United Nations
Charles Joseph Bonaparte – 37th United States Secretary of the Navy and
father of the FBI.
Pat Buchanan – Senior advisor to American Presidents Richard Nixon,
Gerald Ford, and Ronald Reagan
William F. Buckley, Jr. – American conservative author[2] and
commentator.
George H.W Bush
George W. Bush
Jeb Bush
Prescott Bush, Jr.
Frank Capra – American film director
Frank Charles Carlucci III – 16th United States Secretary of Defense
William Casey – 13th Director of Central Intelligence
Michael Chertoff – 2nd Secretary of Homeland Security
Noam Chomsky – MIT professor
Bill Clinton
(Senator) John Danforth – 24th United States Ambassador to the United
Nations
John J. DeGioia – President of Georgetown University
Cartha DeLoach – Deputy director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation
Allen Dulles – 5th Director of the Central Intelligence Agency
Edwin J. Feulner – President of the conservative think tank the Heritage
Foundation
Raymond Flynn – 52nd Mayor of Boston
Rudy Giuliani – 107th Mayor of New York City
Alan Greenspan – 13th Chairman of the Federal Reserve
Alexander Haig – Army General, 7th Supreme Allied Commander Europe
William Randolph Hearst – American newspaper publisher
Richard Holbrooke – United States Special Envoy for Afghanistan and
Pakistan
J. Edgar Hoover – Director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation
Lee Iococca – Former Chrysler Chairman
William J. Donovan – Father of the CIA
Joseph Kennedy – 44th United States Ambassador to the United Kingdom
(Senator) Ted Kennedy
Henry A. Kissinger
Henry Luce – A magazine magnate, was called “the most influential



private citizen in the America of his day”
Robert James “Jim” Nicholson – 5th United States Secretary of Veterans
Affairs
Oliver North – National Security Council staff member during the
Iran–Contra affair
Francis (Frank) V. Ortiz – United States Ambassador to Argentina
Thomas ‘Tip’ O’Neill – 55th Speaker of the United States House of
Representatives
George Pataki – 53rd Governor of New York
Peter G. Peterson – Chair of the Council on Foreign Relations
John Francis Queeny – Founded the Monsanto Company (GMO, poisoning the
world)
John J. Raskob – Financial executive and businessman for DuPont and
General Motors, and the builder of the Empire State Building
(President) Ronald W. Reagan
Nelson Rockefeller
David Rockefeller
Francis Rooney – United States Ambassador to the Holy See
Rick Santorum – Senate’s third-ranking Republican from 2001 until 2007
Antonin Scalia – Associate Justice of the United States Supreme Court
Joseph Edward Schmitz (Blackwater) – Defense Department Inspector
General
Frank Shakespeare – United States Ambassador to Portugal, United States
Ambassador to the Holy See,
Clay Shaw – Head of the International Trade Mart; charged for being part
of a conspiracy to assassinate President John F. Kennedy.
Frank Sinatra
Frederick W. Smith – Founder of FedEx
Myron Taylor – American industrialist, and later a diplomatic figure
involved in many of the most important geopolitical events during and
after World War II.
George Tenet – 18th Director of Central Intelligence
Ted Turner – founder of TBS and CNN
Thomas Von Essen – Fire department Commissioner of the City of New York.
He quit 4 months after 911.
Robert Ferdinand Wagner, Jr – 102nd Mayor of New York City
Vernon A. Walters – 17th United States Ambassador to the United Nations
Gen. William Westmoreland – Commander of U.S. military operations in the
Vietnam War
Gen. Charles A. Willoughby – General Douglas MacArthur’s Chief of
Intelligence during most of World War II and the Korean War.
Robert Zoellick – 11th President of the World Bank Group
Gen. Anthony Zinni – Nickname “The Godfather” Special envoy for the
United States to Israel and the Palestinian Authority

Famous non-American Knights of Malta
Amschel Mayer von Rothschild
Kurt Waldheim – 4th Secretary-General of the United Nations
Silvio Berlusconi – 50th Prime Minister of Italy
Tony Blair



King Juan Carlos of Spain
Heinrich Himmler – Hitler’s Chief of German Police in the Reich Ministry
of the Interior
Nelson Mandela
Rupert Murdoch
Juan Perón – 29th & 40th President of Argentina

For more information about the Knights of Malta, see
http://www.whale.to/b/knights_q.html
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